

## 17<sup>th</sup> National Morris Minor Rally Albury Wodonga First Two State Nationals 3<sup>rd</sup> – 6<sup>th</sup> April 2015

Rally Administration
All correspondence to:
The Secretary, 17<sup>th</sup> Morris Minor National Rally
PO Box 817, WODONGA VIC 3690

## Contacts

Rally Secretary – Peter Lenne – wodonga@nlgsolicitors.com.au Rally Treasurer – Mark Stocks Rally website – www.17thmorrisnationals.org.au

## Rally Bulletin Number 7 – 17 December 2014

Hello and welcome to the Number 7 Bulletin of the 17<sup>th</sup> Morris Minor National Rally 2015.

It is now only 4 months from the 17<sup>th</sup> National Rally – time to go up several notches as the countdown continues.

- 1. A proposed timetable has been attached to this Number 7 Bulletin also. Rally Bulletins 8 or 9 will deal with traffic management plans and issues for each day of the Rally and any risk management or other issues which we need to inform Rally entrants. One early warning: When entering the registrations venue at Gateway Lakes Wodonga (on the Lincoln Causeway between Wodonga and the Union Bridge near Albury) please use the traffic lights on the Lincoln Causeway to exit the Lincoln Causeway and drive onto the service lane around the side of Gateway Lakes. This is an 80km zone and Wodonga City has asked us to use the traffic lights for all cars to exit the Lincoln Causeway to get into the Gateway Lakes precinct where registrations will take place.
- We have had several queries from Rally entrants about accommodation. Attached to this Bulletin is the latest list of accommodation places available for Albury Wodonga for Easter. Please get in as quickly as possible as accommodation is at a premium at Easter 2015 and with the Albury Wodonga water polo tournament involving 800 juniors and families accommodation is at a premium. If you haven't done so already get in immediately and get your room booked.
- 3. Through the various Morris Minor forums and the Morris Minor grapevine, we are aware that there may be proposals put on behalf of various clubs for the Rally Delegates meeting to be held on Friday 3 April 2015. AWMMCC has promised to facilitate any agenda items which club delegates wish to raise so please try and get these in as early as possible so we can coordinate the motions, give advance notice to Rally Delegates in all clubs and make sure that the meeting successfully deals with any issues which Club Delegates wish to raise.
  - 4. <u>CARS, CARS!!</u> Please send us pictures of your cars. We are in the process of preparing a photo register of cars to match this with entrant numbers and rally entrants. We

do need pictures of your cars so if you haven't done so already get these in so that they can be recorded in the central register and used for meal and entrant participants.

- 5. Regalia we do need details of the shirt sizes you require. Please remember, you will get one free shirt in your Rally bag with the entry and any extra shirts need to be paid for. However we must have shirt sizes so please include this on your regalia form so we have this information when we order for sizes etc down the track.
- 6. Stop Press There is a change to the Friday night meal venue. This is now the Bended Elbow, 480 Dean Street, Albury, between Olive Street and David Street at 6pm. This is Albury's nearest thing to a "British Morris Minor driver pub". Please note the change of venue down for the rally program.
- 7. We now have approximately 110 entries and numbers are rising steadily. The numbers are looking good for a successful and memorable 17<sup>th</sup> National Rally.

So with 4 months to go, the countdown continues and it will be great to see you all at Albury Wodonga Easter 2015.

Regards

Peter Lenne - Rally Secretary